Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 11th July 2017

Present:  
Thomas Sheard           Chairman
David Wilson                Vice Chairman

Joanne Bullivant           PG Secretary/Office Supervisor

David Corrall                 Patient Representative
Jane Allen                     Patient Representative
Elaine Ennis                  Patient Representative

Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative
Patrick Cleary               Medicine Management
Welcome/Apologies

Margaret Sheard sent her apologies as he was unable to attend the meeting.   Tom Sheard opened the meeting by welcoming Patrick Cleary to the meeting.

Items for Discussion 
1. Medicine Management
Patrick explained his role in the Practice.  He assists the Practice in the management of certain cardiovascular disease conditions that require advice and titration of medication and also performs medication reviews when needed.  He also ensures the Practice are carrying out QIPP/MDS work as dictated by the CCG thus improving cost effective prescribing and ensuring the Practice meet their targets in this respect.
The Group asked that the Practice could come up with ideas to promote Patrick to the patient 
2. Action Points from Previous Meeting
The Group were happy with the response to last month’s action points but asked if there could be an ongoing register of the action points raised.

3. Barnsley Patient Council Report
Tom Sheard spoke about how the ordering of repeat prescriptions is about to change.  Rotherham CCG have already put into place that all prescriptions must be ordered via the GP surgery and not through the pharmacy.  This has been decided in attempt to reduce the amount of wasted medication and allow the monies to fund other services.
4. Urgent Bloods Appointments
Jane Allen raised a concern regarding patients that need urgent bloods doing on the day.  She didn’t think it appropriate that an elderly patient she has contact with was asked to travel to the Phlebotomy Department at BDGH rather than seeing a nurse at the Practice.  
The Group have asked if the Practice can have urgent slots to accommodate this.

Setting priority areas/Work topics for the PG


Joanne to compile an action point register

The Practice to promote Patrick to patients
Action point regarding urgent bloods appointments

Joanne to ask Andrew to attend the next PG meeting 

Closure of Meeting
Thomas Sheard thanked Patrick for attending the meeting.  The Group have found the last two meetings interesting and helpful due to a member from Medicine Management and Social Prescribing attending and have asked that the Practice Manager attends next time to discuss his role.
Date and time of future meetings

Tuesday 12th September, 11:30am

Tuesday 14th November, 11:30am
